Clayton State University – Faculty Senate Minutes
University Center Board Room UC 260 

Faculty Senate – 11/24/09
The Faculty Senate was called to order on this date at 11:30 by Chairman Steve Burnett.

Members Present

Gail Barnes, Stephen Burnett, Scott Butterfield, Deborah Deckner-Davis (Antoinette Miller) Joshua Dyer, Nikki Finlay, Anthony Giovannitti, Alex Hall, Cathy Jeffrey, Jim Keebler, Adam Kubik, Betty Lane, Judith Ogden, Junfeng Qu and David Williams.
Non-Members Present

Michael Crafton, Tim Hynes, James Sherwin, Mark May and Lila Roberts.
Approval of Minutes

Prior minutes of the meeting held on November 10, 2009 were before Council for approval.  Motion made, seconded and approved.
REPORTS
Introduction of Senators Cathy Jeffrey and Adam Kubik from Library joining Faculty Senate.  The new senators will have full participation and voting rights on the Faculty Senate.

Report from President

Interim President Hynes was unable to attend the first portion of the meeting and relayed a written statement to Senate.  The key points were:

a)  Progress on planning activities. RFPs are completed or are in process on imaging, on  strategic planning, on facilities master planning. 
b) Dr. Crafton and Dr. Haynes have received a preliminary consultant report on enrollment management. I anticipate discussion with the Senate soon on these issues. We all remain committed to engaging the campus as we move forward with these vital parts of our future.

c) Budget: the press has reported continuing challenges. The Board of Regents approved last week an increase in student fees as a part of an8 percent reduction plan (the current Clayton State plan through 10 percent can be found at the president's web site).  We will meet on December with the planning and budget advisory committed to initiate discussions of plans to accommodate greater reductions should they happen.  Clearly, a goodly amount of campus discussion will be required for this in the coming days and weeks.

d) To Senate:  -Thanks.  In a time of thanksgiving, I am reminded as I am reminded daily, of my gratitude to my campus colleagues, who have been generous with their time, and dedicated in the use of great talents, to make a great place better every day.

Report from Provost

Interim Provost Dr. Crafton reported:
a)  Budget – CSU is holding at an 8% cut and the student fee has doubled.  The Provost indicated a 10% cut is a real possibility;
b) Enrollment management, facilities planning and strategic planning is working side by side within constraints of budget;

c)  An Image and Marketing program, under Gen. Stephens, is being developed;
d) Enrollment management – future re-examination of admissions standards will be made to meet the BOR’s matrix.

e) December 18, 2009, BOR members will be on campus;

f) January 1, 2010, an interim Graduate School Dean will be announced and will hold office during the January to July term.

Discussion followed.

CAPC

Nikki Finley reported:

BSIT course modifications –  Clarified  prerequisites for WBIT 3200.  There will be a manual process to verify prerequisites.  A motion was made by Walley-Jean, seconded by Charles to approve all changes.  Council approved unanimously.  Tammy Wilson reminded CAPC that Banner Action Forms should be submitted in order to make changes in Banner.  
To view documents go to http://adminservices.clayton.edu/provost/CAPC/WebBSIT.docx. 
a. WBIT 4250: Information Assurance and Security

b. WBIT 4112: Systems Acquisition, Implementation and Integration

c. WBIT 4601: Customer Relationship Management 

d. WBIT 4602: IT Strategy, Design and Development

e. Clarification of Pre-requisites and co-requisites for WBIT 3200

UPC Report

Dr. Joshua Dyer reported that the UPC group met with Dr. Brian Haynes and staff with an ongoing dialog on student activities, concerns, etc.
Discussion followed.

Report from Advising Council (Sherwin James)
a) Advising Council is working directly with the Athletic Department to help CSU athletes succeed and the process to interact with students and their professors;
b) The Council is further working on devising an undecided or undeclared major program for incoming freshmen;

c) The advisors further want to give advanced help to returning students;

d) A website will be established shortly to support the Advising Council’s work.
Discussion followed on the undecided and/or undeclared major.

New Business
a) Legislators on campus:


December 3 @ 10:30am – Representative Glenn Baker


December 9 @ 10:30am – Senator Gail Buckner

b)  Implementation of Spring 2010 furloughs in ADP – John Brooks, Director Human Resources brought to Senate a reminder that there are three more furlough days in the upcoming semester after January 1, 2010.  CSU will have two common campus wide days for staff—Mar. 8 (Monday) and May 14 (Friday). We will have only one campus wide day for faculty — Mar. 8.The Payroll Department will enter Furlough days for all campus wide days. Each staff employee, with approval from their supervisor, will determine their third day. Each faculty employee, with approval from their supervisor, will determine their second and third day.  Furlough days selected by employees must be manually entered online into the ADP timecard during the period in which the furlough day is taken. After the selected days have been approved, managers are to forward those days to Karen Born in the Human Resource Department by Dec. 14, 2009.
c) Student Evaluation Committee Progress Report – the committee is seeking feedback from the individual deans and will then make a presentation to the Senate;

d) Report from USGFC Meeting – Dr. Burnett told Senate that the formal approval of this organization by the BOR is anticipated soon.  Dr. Herbst at the BOR wants all schools to approve it (including Presidents and VPAAs).  At this meeting there was further discussion of the potential mergers between technical and 2-year colleges, faculty compensation, and concerns that the BOR has been adopting a top down, one size fits all strategy, which may not be suitable for all institutions.  
Roundtable Discussion Topics:

a) Georgia State faculty schedule vs. CSU – CSU meets the minimum of calendar days, will not be possible to take extra day like GSU did;

b) IRB Report – the first drug study has been implemented and there are forty one (41) active IRB programs currently in progress;

Faculty Senate was adjourned by motion made, seconded and approved.
The next scheduled Faculty Senate meeting will be Tuesday, January 12, 2010 at 11:15.
